



August 24, 2016

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated May 25, 2016, and received in our office on May 31, 2016, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to terminate three Associate of Applied Science degree programs and five certificate programs from its educational offerings, effective Summer 2016. Due to significant budget reductions, the following programs have been reviewed and approved for termination using internal processes by the Clark College Instructional Planning team:

- Associate of Applied Science degree program in Medical Radiography
- Associate of Applied Science degree program in Fitness Trainer
- Associate of Applied Science degree program in Paralegal
- Certificate of Completion program in Group Fitness Trainer
- Certificate of Completion program in Yoga Teacher
- Certificate of Completion program Corrective Fitness
- Certificate of Completion program in Nursing Assistant Certified
- Certificate of Proficiency program in Paralegal

The Commission has approved the termination of the above-mentioned programs as minor changes under Commission Policy, Substantive Change. The Commission notes that currently enrolled and potential students have been notified of the degree and certificate program terminations and advisors will assist enrolled students in completing the programs or to make reasonable accommodation. Accordingly, the terminations of the above-mentioned degree and certificate programs are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie W. Martinez Associate Vice President

Mr. Robert Knight, President Dr. Sandra E. Elman, President, NWCCU





Vancouver, WA 98663

December 22, 2016

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1800 East McLoughlin Blvd.

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to electronic correspondence received in our office on October 5, 2016, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to add two Certificate of Proficiency programs within the existing Associate of Applied Science degree program in Surveying/Geomatics, effective fall 2016. The Certificate of Proficiency program in Survey Technician-GIS requires 50 credits to completion, and the Certificate of Proficiency program in Survey Technician-Boundary requires 54 credits to completion. The Washington State Board of Community and Technical Colleges approved these two new educational offerings in April 2016. Clark College has existing resources and capacity to offer the two new certificate programs.

The Commission has approved the abovementioned changes as *minor changes* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the Certificate of Proficiency program in Survey Technician-GIS and the Certificate of Proficiency program in Survey Technician-Boundary within the existing Associate of Applied Science degree program in Surveying/Geomatics are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie W. Martinez Associate Vice President

Mr. Robert Knight, President

c:

Dr. Sandra E. Elman, President, NWCCU